
After I submitted my comment on their article (which eventually became my published letter), the authors replied (also 

replying to Jesper M Kivelä from the University of Helsinki, who also wrote expressing concern), largely dismissing my 

concerns, particularly with their statement: “We can certainly argue back and forth for a long time about which model is 

best. However, our decision was made a priori and repeating the analysis with a different model will be a data driven 

approach that opens the door for biased personal believes[sic] and data dredging.” 

 

https://doi.org/10.7326/M19-0341
https://doi.org/10.7326/L19-0715


To which I responded (this content is not in my published letter but is viewable in the comments to the article): 

 

https://doi.org/10.7326/L19-0715
https://doi.org/10.7326/M19-0341


As can be seen in the published letters, two editors from Annals of Internal Medicine also weighed in with a letter, 

noting my concerns were correct and also recommending alternative analyses. The authors thereafter conducted such 

analyses and corrected their article. 

https://doi.org/10.7326/L19-0716
https://doi.org/10.7326/L19-0715
https://doi.org/10.7326/L19-0721

